
MUC: Minutes of Extraordinary Meeting held during Morning Worship 28th 

November 2021 

Attendees: Council Members- Winnie Park (Council Chair), Jan Rossow (Minister), 

Margaret Holmes (Secretary), Heather Webster, Bev Lacey (Treasurer), Gil Park 

(Korean Minister), Other attendees-Marie Charles, Nancy Moules, Neville Biggs, 

Doug Jones, John and Jan Carstairs, Pat Tyler, Meg Johnson, Kathy Taylor, 

Jeanette Hanna, Len Wood, Shirley Cope, Judith Judd, Eileen Unwin, Trish Hair 

(apologies if your name has been omitted) 

Absent: Theo Quick Property and Maintenance)- telephone acceptance of 

minutes; Jan Strudwick (Secretary)- email acceptance of minutes 

• Bev Lacey gave a brief summary of the Presbytery Meeting she attended 
on Saturday 13th November 2021 at Hervey Bay.  Bev assured the MUC 
Congregation that Presbytery are aware of our situation and advised that 
we are able to access some of the funds that Synod hold following the 
sale of land to Wesley Mission. 

• Proposed purchase of photocopier ($2084.50)- needed for printing of 
weekly newsletters, general administration 

• Air conditioning ($12963.06)- Office and Sunday School room for 
children’s programs, as well as an extra cost for another office  

• Data Projector-TBA 

• Majority vote with the Korean congregation - agreed to request funds to 
update equipment, including data projector system, photocopier and air-
condition units in our office, meeting room and the office for Wesley 
Mission use.   

• The Leadership team are all in favour of these requests. 
 

General Discussion: 

• We have been able to do much needed roof repairs following an 
anonymous donation of $5000 which was given to us specifically for 
keeping the church operational. 

• It is hoped that in approximately six months we may be able to call a part-
time Minister  

• Church’s Net Profit in the bank (which is derived income from rental to 
Wesley Mission and STEPS, and donations/offerings) is $33080.34 

• All running costs are being met. 
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 We seek to be a prayerful and listening church 

Please note the location of the Hearing Loop in the church  

  
Leadership Team     
Chairperson: Winni Yun                    Property:                  Theo Quick                                          
Treasurer:     Bev Lacey                     Korean Members:    Gil Park 
                        Heather Webster                                           Abe Choi  
Secretary:      Jan Strudwick                                                   
                        Margaret Holmes        and Jan Rossow                        

 
Worship Services    Korean Leader:  Ps. Gil Park  
English Language    Sundays, 8.30am  M: 0413 836 557 
Korean Language    Sundays, 11am  
 

Thank you for the ongoing support for the Ministry, & Ministry of our 
Church. A reminder that direct deposit offering is available. Our Church 
Banking Details:           UCA Maroochydore Uniting Church 
                   - St George Bank. BSB 334 040: Account No. 553864 511 
 

Uniting Church Links - For Information from the Wider Church 

Qld Synod Information  -  https://ucaqld.com.au/ 
For links an information to Synod Resources and Activities. 
National Assembly News  - https://assembly.uca.org. 
Please send any notices for next week’s ‘Herald’ to janstrudwickart@gmail.com by 

Wednesday afternoon 

The Maroochydore 

Herald 

mailto:janstrudwickart@gmail.com


 
Bible Readings 

Dec 5 Advent 2 
Malachi 3:1-4 
Luke 1:68-79 
Philippians 1:3-11 
Luke 3:1-6 

Dec 12 Advent 3 
Zeph 3:14-20 
Isaiah 12: 2-6 
Philippians 4:4-7 
Luke 3:7-18 

 
This week 
Sunday 5 Dec 8:30 am Rev Bruce Johnson- Communion 

11.00 am–Korean Service – Pastor Gil Park 
Tuesday 7 Dec 6-7 am Korean Prayer Meeting 
Wed 8 Dec  6-7 am Korean Prayer Meeting 
Thursday 9 Dec    6am-7:00am Korean Prayer meeting 
Saturday 11 Dec    1pm – Lawn Bowls in hall with Wilf and Mavis 
Sunday 12 Dec 8:30 am Rev Jan Rossow 
 

 

Prayer 

     
God of all wisdom, we acknowledge our dependence on you. 
May you open our eyes to perceive what you are doing. 
May you silence the distractions, that our ears may tune to 
what you are saying. 
 
May you soften our hearts to receive your counsel. 
May you grant us a willingness to respond to your promptings. 
And may you empower us with the courage to step out in faith. 

In Jesus’ name we pray, 
 
Amen. 
Pastor Clare Low (Real Life Christian Church) 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Birthdays this week: Jessie Baggot (9th), Jan Rossow (10th) 


